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GeorgetownCARES Coalition Committee
(formerly the Substance Abuse Advisory Panel)
Meeting Minutes – Thursday, October 21, 2021 10:30-11:30 
At the Perley School

In attendance: Chair Pam Lundquist, Superintendent Carol Jacobs, Tiffany Nigro, PH Executive Director; Erin Duggan, Director, Georgetown Youth Community Center (GYCC), Tina Los, Director of Essex County Asset Builders Network (ECAB), Doug Dawes, Selectman, by telephone.
Meeting called to order at 10:30 A.M.

Erin Duggan shared the growing popularity of the GYCC in town, the success of the summer programs (field day, manhunt tournament, mural, digital photography, basketball and more), and the needs for extra GYCC staffing. 

We discussed the Community Collaboration event on Oct. 26th, 6pm at the Perley School, to launch a GYCC Community Coalition/Roundtable to support the GYCC and to help create opportunities for our youth to be vibrant, contributing member of society. The GYCC seeks to provide a safe, nurturing environment that will send strong leaders into the world. Erin is hoping for at least 10 community leaders to attend; many invitations have gone out. 

Carol & Erin have a vision that this Community Collaboration event will be the start of an active & effective Community Coalition, with meetings perhaps 4 times a year to support Georgetown youth. Pam will attend as a representative of the GCCC. Conversations will include how to include and promote youth voice, what gaps in services could be addressed, how the GYCC can best partner with other Georgetown organizations to help meet everyones’ needs. 
Tina Los indicated that she would bring a new FY2022 MOU with ECAB forth asking for $5000 from the GCCC at the November meeting. The Attitudes & Behavior Survey, conducted by ECAB, will be presented at the Nov. 18th SC meeting for approval, after which emails will go to parents for passive consent, and then the survey will be conducted for grades 6-12 on either Dec. 1, 2, 3rd or 6th. Students will then analyze the data and present to the community. 

Tiffany Nigro from Pettengill House attended our meeting to present the FY2022 agreement between Pettengill House & the GCCC, asking for $7,500. Doug questioned the increased amount, which was attributed to rising numbers of Georgetown residents served (30-50% over previous year), consults for overdose/substance misuse, care planning, and intensive case management. 
Doug confirmed that Mission Dispensary has agreed to continuing their $25,000/year, per the host agreement into the foreseeable future, as per the original agreement. $25,000 will be arriving in the GCCC account sometime every November. 
Because we could not vote today, due to a lack of quorum, it was agreed that the next meeting, on November 18th, will be both in-person and on Zoom. This will enable us to vote on both the Pettengill House and the ECAB MOU’s. 
We will also then discuss another potential FY2022 invoice from ECAB (the City of Newburyport) to provide the GYCC with continuing technical assistance, asset building programs, and You Have a Village Memberships, as we did last Spring, amount to be determined. 

Fall GYCC programming includes the following but is not limited to……

Fall 2021 – Mon- 2:30-3:30 after-school drop ins (quiet hours)


         Mon-3:30-4:30 Speed & Agility Training – Grades 5-9 


         Tues-Thurs, after-school drop ins


          Tues, 3:30-4:30 Yoga with Creative Wellness


          Wed, Georgetown Mountain Bike Club at Pingree Farm Rd., 3pm


          Wed, Super Smash Bros Party Mario Cart/ 3:00-5:30pm


          Friday, 6:30 Basketball Drop in, open gym




6:00 Clemenzi Jam sessions


          Friday, 6:30-8:00pm Dungeons & Dragons Club Dinner & Gaming grades 9-12


          Homework Club/tutoring


          Monthly Friday Socials – Perley Gym

· NEXT MEETINGS – 2021-2022 –Nov. 18th, Jan. 20th, March 17th, May 19th, June 16th. 
· Will further discuss FY22 Goals & Action Plans, including Fall 21 A&B Survey, FY22 MOU’s/contracts, Youth programs targeted at building developmental assets, Community-wide strategies to address making Georgetown the healthiest community it can be. 
· ADJOURNMENT    - Meeting Adjourned at 11:30am. 








Respectfully Submitted, Pam Lundquist
Mission Statement

The GeorgetownCARES Coalition Committee (GCCC) is a community health and safety initiative seeking to encourage Georgetown citizens of all ages to make safe, healthy and responsible decisions about substance-use. Our mission is to promote substance abuse prevention strategies, education and resources aimed at making Georgetown the healthiest community it can be.      http://www.wickedlocal.com/news/20170327/business-blooming-at-georgetown-medical-marijuana-dispensary 
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